
In the wake of Hurricane Florence, many property 
owners dealing with storm-related home damages 
from wind, rain and/or flooding may need the use of a 
temporary storage facility during cleanup and repairs.

Temporary, portable storage containers (brand 
names such as PODS, PACK-RAT and U-PACK) have 
been approved for use on Bald Head Island by both 
the Bald Head Association (BHA) Board of Directors 
and the Village of BHI, with some parameters.

Allowing TPSCs on Bald Head Island is in response 
to storm-related issues following Hurricane Florence 
and is not a permanent policy on using TPSCs.
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Post-Hurricane Florence 
Temporary, Portable Storage Containers (TPSC) on BHI

Bald Head Association

Resources

Who To Contact With Questions:
ARC Coordinator
Karen Mosteller

910-457-4676, ext. 22
Karen@BaldHeadAssociation.com

Parameters
•	 Temporary, portable storage containers 

(TPSC) must be located in homeowner’s 
driveway.

•	 For an alternative location on a homeowner’s 
lot, contact Karen at ARC.

•	 No regulated trees or understory can be 
impacted due to the TPSC location.

•	 TPSCs are NOT ALLOWED in the  
Village right of way.

•	 TPSCs cannot block alleyways.
•	 TPSCs cannot obstruct ingress/egress of 

property for public safety access.
•	 TPSCs are allowed on the property for 

a maximum of 90 days. If necessary, an 
extension for up to 90 additional days  
may be requested.


